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Dear Parents and children, 

Happy New Year! I hope that you all managed to have a restful and enjoyable Christmas holidays with your families, 

even though it feels like quite a long time ago now.  

It is wonderful to see all the children back to school and starting to get into the Spring rhythm of school and learning. As 

teachers, we all love the Spring term for it’s calm and learning focus. All of our projects have started and you should have 

received our mind maps of the projects and the knowledge organisers. Please have a look at these and support your     

children understand the key concepts and vocabulary on the sheet of paper. This information is also on our website     

following this link: http://www.blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/curriculum/385604  

Improving our website is a big focus this term. We have started by the teachers populating information about the different 

curriculum subjects and how we teach them here at Blackwater. Please take a look and see the different projects and   

learning opportunities.  

Alongside this, I would like to recommend a book per class that will embed 

the learning at home if you would like to  purchase one. This is not at all 

essential but might be nice to share your child’s new learning together:  

Wheal Friendly: The Usborne Big Book of Dinosaurs. 

Wheal Harmony: An Usborne Flip Book See inside Castles  

Wheal Busy: First Encyclopaedia of Seas and Oceans 

Wheal Luna: Step by Step Veg Patch 

We have seen no new COVID cases this half term yet but we are still     

continuing to stay safe in school. At the end of next week, we will assess 

whether we continue to ask parents to wear face masks and stay in two 

bubbles inside. I am also mindful there has been new guidance regarding 

the 5 day isolation if tested positive to COVID. More details are on page 2 

of this newsletter.  

 

We look forward to sharing photos on Facebook and Class Dojo of your child’s learning over the next two weeks, it is al-

ways such a pleasure to watch them thrive and learn in school.  

Stay safe and well,  

Mrs Evison  

Dates for the Diary 

 4th Feb - Year 4-6 Cross Country Trials  

 10th Feb - 7pm at Fox & Hounds Scorrier, Booking advisa-

ble. Proceeds go towards Blackwater School 

 W.b. 14th Feb - School Boor Fair  

 18th Feb - end of term - 3:15pm finish  

 28th Feb - start of term 

 3rd March - World Book Day 

 7th - 11th Mar - Science Week  

 8th April - end of term - 1pm 



Remember—safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact Evey Evison 

(Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk or if it is out of school hours, 

please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 116 

Email: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms  

The main symptoms are:  

A high temperature (hot to the touch on the 

chest or back) 

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a lot for 

more than an hour or 3 or more coughing epi-

sodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste 

(you’ve noticed you cannot smell or taste any-

thing or things smell or taste different to nor-

mal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or more of 

these you must do a LFT as soon as possible and 

stay at home and do not have visitors until you 

speak to Track and Trace. Please ring or email 

the school office as soon as possible to let us 

know.  

Term Time Holidays  

The DfE have made it clear that school attendance is a        

national priority post COVID, therefore we are not able to 

authorise term time holidays and would discourage all par-

ents from taking these. We have extended our June half 

term so then local family can go on holiday out of national 

term time to keep the price down.  

Please see the website for the yearly calendar:   http://

www.blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/term_dates/493060  

These are the new guidelines 

from Monday for when and 

how to isolate if you have 

Covid.  

Mrs. Weston, our secretary is a 

real expert on Covid so please 

ring her on 01872 560570 if 

you have any questions or 

worries.  

We are here for the children but 

also for our families.  

Just to remind you that chil-

dren can come back to school 

on day 6 WITH two negative 

LFT and no fever.  





 

We love embracing all talents here 

at Blackwater.  

Please let us know if there are any 

children interested in applying to 

be in this show.  

Please speak to Ms. Shuttleworth 

or Mrs. Sprinkles, our Art       

Champions, for more information.  

Altertnatively email Mrs. Weston on 

secretary@blackwater.cornwall.sch.uk  

HELP NEEDED!  

Does anyone have any plastic boxes (like cauliflower plastic farming trays) that we could put 

in the bottom of our new planters in the playground?  

Unfortunately the soil is too heavy for the planters so we are going to try and raise the base 

level with boxes, and then mix soil and compost together for the top layer. All within a week! If 

you do have any (or something similar) please pop them into school. Also if you have any 

spare moments, we would love some help with sorting the 

planters out so we can get bulbs and plants in them quickly 

for spring. Thank you in advance  

WHEAL FRIENDLY PLEA 

Wheal Friendly are putting out a plea 

for socks, tights and pants. 

Also a plea for any unwanted tyres 

they could use in the garden area. 

 Donations will be very gratefully     

received 





Mrs Weston 



Mrs Courts  

School Council News  

The School Council would like to create a piece of art to put in our foyer from mi-

cro plastics from the beach. This is to represent our children’s proactive opinions 

on the importance to taking part in beach cleans. There is a box in the foyer for 

micro    plastics (anything around the size of a 50p piece or smaller) for the chil-

dren to add to the collection. PLEASE can children go out and clean some beaches 

this weekend or next to support the environment but also our art work.  

FOBS news  

Friends of Blackwater team are looking for any unwanted gifts or donations for a charity 

bingo evening in aid of Blackwater School. All donations gratefully received. Thank you in 

advance. Donations in by the end of January to the school office.  

A message from Mrs. Courts: 

Dear Parents 

Thank you for your contribution towards my awesome send off to retirement. Working with you over 

the years has been a pleasure. Some of you were children attending Blackwater School when I 

joined in 1992 and it has been a delight to welcome you back with your wonderful children.  

Wishing you all good health and happiness. 

  

Love Anne (Mrs Courts) 



Well done to these children for showing excellent 

behaviour and learning attitudes. We are proud of 

you!  

You will wear our star badges for the week, sit on 

the star table at lunch this week and then have a 

hot chocolate with Mrs. Evison on Monday!  

Letters home 

Wheal Busy - Carnyorh Residential 

Club letters  

The learning process continues until the day you die.  

Kirk Douglas 

Friday 

    7th Jan  

Learners of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Toby H 

Wheal Harmony: Eli G 

Wheal Busy: Billy TR 

Wheal Luna: Riley C 

Citizens of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Eleanor 

Wheal Harmony: Izzy H 

Wheal Busy: Lettie C 

Wheal Luna: Yasmin T 

KIND HANDS 

The children’s names will be displayed on our kindness tree 

in the foyer. Well done!  

Friday 

14th Jan 

Above and 

Beyond 

Esme A 

Learners of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Robbie G 

Wheal Harmony: Kane L 

Wheal Busy: Piran W 

Wheal Luna: Sophie S 

Citizens of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Tamsyn P 

Wheal Harmony: Sabian F 

Wheal Busy: Holly L  

Wheal Luna: William D 

Wild Award 

Ben G 

99 Club Certificates  

Edie - 22 Club      Ella - Lion Club      Frank - 66 Club       Bonnie - 55 Club   Kye - Hippo Club 

Amelia - Hippo Club   Sophia-22 Club       Poppy - 22 Club     Eve - 22 Club      Freddie - 33 Club 

Above and 

Beyond 

Toby C 

Secret Postcards 

Check your post! We might have noticed 

you for amazing learning or behaviour. If 

so, Mrs. Evison is sending one postcard a 

week per class to a secret special child 

each week!  


